Greater Nottingham Cycle Development Group 

Notes 12th April 2011 at Loxley House

1. Introductions and Apologies 

In attendance – Andrew Martin, Pedals; Chris Carter, City Council; John Cutler, CTC; Hugh McClintock, Pedals; Adrian Juffs, RideWise; Keith Morgan, City Council; Gary Smerdon-White, GNTP &  RideWise; 

Apologies were given by Matt Easter, Sustrans; Paul Hillier, County Council; Steve Brewer, Nottingham City;  Arthur Williams, Pedals: 

2. LSTF Update 

Chris updated the group on the bid which included a number of cycling initiatives such as continuation of Ucycle and community cycling schemes plus wider use of smartcards in cycling facilities. More cycling initiatives were being considered for the larger £10m bid due for submission in June. Gary undertook to circulate the draft bid.

3. Mapping Update 

Keith confirmed that 'small area' maps around the universities  had been commissioned and that the next version of the full city area map was also in development from the transport direct data. Some issues around Bulwell were mentioned and CDG members were asked to ensure these were reported through the formal processes

4. Infrastructure Update

4.1. Clifton Corridor incl  MMW and  Collin St crossing improvements. It was confirmed this work was nearing completion

4.2. Highways Agency / AM Scott A52T capacity improvement proposals (Bramcote island - QMC island) – Chris confirmed work was starting on utilities and junction changes however HA would be seeing what the impact of this would be on traffic flow before progressing any other proposals which might help cyclists.

4.3. Shared use of the A52 Subway at Sharphill – Hugh confirmed Paul hillier was supportive of a feasibility study

4.4. Sustrans routes around Bennerely Viaduct – proposed Sustrans changes were the subject of some local concerns in the consultations.. 

4.5. Hub/Station Bike Compound - Citycard access control and external signage improvements are being progressed. Internal signage was being stalled. Hugh asked that we consider the results of the EMT Cycling survey at the next meeting.

4.6. Potential LEP schemes – More transport related schemes will be required in the next round of proposals

4.7. River Leen path upgrading works (funded via Growth Point) – Keith confirmed that work around Bulwell and the tram stop is due this summer

5. Major Planning Applications: 

5.1. Broadmarsh and Victoria Centre 

Chris outlined the plans in discussion  with the City. The City were not convinced both schemes would go ahead as they were significant increases in retail space. Broadmarsh plans were well known to the city and had been considered in the past whilst the Victoria Centre ones did not seem to offer much in terms of improved external cityscape. It is likely that detailed planning considerations will be the subject of consultations in 2012

5.2. NET Phase 2 funding  - in order to fit central government funding the scheme had been refinanced, and contingency reduced as the risk to the project decreased. The successful bidder was aware of the need for cycling facilities at interchanges and highways layouts would now be considered. Financial completion is due September 2011 with physical completion in 2014. 

6. Pothole funding allocation

the City allocation is £500k with work prioritised on a condition basis.

7. Cycle Forum 

Chris explained that with elections and budget cuts the City would not be funding the Wheelie Big Breakfast. However he felt it was an ideal time to have a forum to review the last Cycling Action Plan and , with the start of a new LTP , to get input to another plan for the next 3 or 5 years. Some discussion on audience and time took place and it was agreed that as it was aimed at getting cycling input into the plan we should get a mix of cycling interest groups, transport operators and travel planners, ideally in bike week. Discussion centred around time for the event and it was felt that a morning start was appropriate for the targeted audience.

8. UCycle Monitoring 

Matt had not been able to attend the meeting but Chris and Gary had seen good performance statistics which it was hoped would be well publicised locally  in May

9. Rides Programmes Update

9.1. GNBR – Perfect Motion were progressing with the ride but were having to develop new routes and meet new demands from County traffic managers and the Police.

9.2. Rural Rides – he website is up and running, new rides are being developed and BigLottery funding obtained by Pedals would allow the rides to be more strongly publicised 

9.3. CfH Community Rides – regular rides will be undertaken but more volunteer leaders are needed 

9.4. Broxtowe – Adrian is about to commence this project 

10. Draft City Council Statement of Policy for the use of Barriers on Rights of Way, as sent out recently by John Lee for consultation.

General agreement is that this is a sensible commonsensical approach to the issues

11. Pedals items -  Lessons Learned

11.1. Trowell Road cycle lanes and new toucan crossing cum footway extensions Keith is reviewing what has been delivered

11.2. Victoria Embankment Flood Alleviation scheme traffic signage. It was suggested that concerns should be taken up with Environment Agency.

11.3.  Cycling England's programmes: 'Lessons for future investment' to be taken up at the next meeting

12. Matters outstanding from previous meetings

12.1. 'Drive Safe, Cycle Safe' CTC-AA-RAC- IAM' advice brochure - Gary SW including need for more action on

· encouraging bus driver respect with particular attention to Premiere buses 

· Encouraging driver respect for Advanced Stop Lines and cycle lanes 

12.2. Mapping : Edinburgh Spokes – there has been no progress on a feasibility study covering charging, comparisons relating to journey times by car, PT and walking and that maps be available in booklet form. Keith and Andrew 

12.3. Obstruction Safety and enforcement 

· Lenton Lane car parking – Keith agreed to look into latest situation

· Cycle Lane and ASL enforcement – fixed penalties suggested

12.4. Riding on Pavements - Spots where this is prevalent where improvements could increase the cyclists’ safety off pavement (Keith). 

· Sherwood Shops (a Mansfield Street alternative was mentioned)

· Exchange Walk

· Junction of Woodborough Road and Huntingdon St.

· London Road outside emda

12.5. On-street signage on main cross city cycle routes -  Care would be needed to avoid clutter whilst providing important signage 

Hugh suggested lessons from Sheffield could be considered. Chris agreed to review once the MMW work was complete 

12.6. Police representation -  would be helpful especially to discuss items such as car and taxi violations in Hockley – Gary to follow-up 

12.7. Strategic Cycling Network

The following additions are needed 

· NCN 6 re-aligned from Long Eaton to the Trent/BigTrack then a parallel route with Queens Road through Beeston to Broadgate for commuters

· The map proved very useful as it helped identify

· Problems in providing a north east orbital through hilly parts of Mapperley Gedling

· Gap between Stapleford and NCN67 (which Keith is working with Steve Foster at Broxtowe BC)

· Gap between West Bridgford into some parts of rural area to the south and east

· Gap in Carlton radial

Funding will be a major concern. Following pots were suggested:

· A453 – HA

· British Waterways

· EA – Flood Defences 

· Growth Points

· Green Infrastructure

· LTP

· EDA

· On Trent

· Trent River Park

12.7.1. Further Workshops and CDG discussions were needed to

· See how City and County investment programmes can deliver it and how funding partners might help

· Develop ideas about strategic signage along key radials and orbitals 

· develop ideas further around NCN numbering

13. AOB

None

14. Date of Next Meeting

17th June 10am at Loxley House

